PORSCHE CLUB OF AMERICA

Rally Sport Region – Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 1, 2009
Pat Jeski at Carlyle Grill in Ann Arbor called the meeting to order at 7:30PM.

Board Members Present:

	Pat Jeski: President
	Present

	Owen Balduf: Advertising
	Absent

	Jack Dunlap
	Absent

	Dan Gaulin: Track Registrar
	Absent

	Tom Krueger
	Present

	Peter Maehling: Vice President
	Present

	Ulf Maier
	Present

	Rick Mammel
	Present

	Mike O’Rear: Editor
	Present


Members & Visitor Present: 

Jim Christopher, David Finch, Fran Lanciaux – Board Member at Large, Burghard Linn – Treasurer, Lynda Mammel, Jennifer McNalley,  Leonard Murz – Board Member at Large, Kathy O’Rear, Arnie Spieker – Charity Committee, Karl and Nancy Schulz,  Glenn Trapp – Membership Chair.

Meeting Minutes:  August minutes were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer's report:  Burghard Linn presented the August financial report.   Report approved.

REMINDER: The Treasurer’s Report is available to any RSR Club member.  E-Mail your request to Burghard Linn (burghard.linn@gmail.com).

Insurance:  All certificates are set up for future events.

Goody Store Report: Jim Christopher reported that custom nametags could be ordered via email to him.  Mike O’Rear suggested a redesign of the nametags so they are easier to read.

Advertising Report: Owen Balduf absent.   Leonard Murz will talk with Owen about the advertising position.

Membership:  Glenn Trapp reported that we have 220 members.  No new members or transfers.  

Track report:  Christian Maloof did not have a report for the DE event.   A board member suggested that we charge the instructors a nominal fee.  

Newsletter:  Mike O'Rear reported that 9/21 is the deadline for the newsletter.  Currently 240 newsletters are mailed out while only 24 members have ordered it electronically.  In the future we may need to just rely on the electronic version due to the cost. 

Web site: Valerie Roedenbeck was absent.  Lynda Mammel will contact Valerie to help with the website.

Elections:  Ballots will be available in the next newsletter.

Events Committee:  The board continued the discussion of combining the holiday party with another event like the AGM.  It is too late for this year but it can be discussed for next year.  The holiday party still needs a host.  

So far this year the club hosted 11 social events.  335 members have participated in those events.  A new event will be planned on 9/27 and hosted by Mike O’Rear.  It will be a drive starting and ending at Baker’s in Milford.

Arnie Spieker reported that the charity for this year is Feed the Children.  The Charity Committee is looking for items for the auction.

Meeting adjourned: 8:32 pm. Minutes taken by:  Mary Ann Kantrow

